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To whom it may concern, 
 
Please find attached three files as a supplementary paper to NPRAG original submission which 
demonstrates the significance of Willow Grove to Parramatta City Council. In May 2016 a 
finalised DA to relocate council chambers temporarily for 5 years into WillowGrove while new 
council building was under construction in Parramatta Square - just weeks later the councillors 
were replaced by State Government Administrator Amanda Chadwick who spearheaded the sale 
of ratepayers assets to the State Government along Phillip Street. 
 
This demonstrates that Parramatta Council whilst still under democratically elected councillors 
held WillowGroves future in high regard and a pivotal part of the River Strategy and Civic Link. 
 
Please make these documents public. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Suzette Meade 
Spokesperson - North Parramatta Residents Action Group 
 

http://eplanning.parracity.nsw.gov.au/Temp/001_002_0G440BVA9NB.PDF 

http://eplanning.parracity.nsw.gov.au/Temp/001_000_0G0R10IPOLJ.PDF 
 
http://eplanning.parracity.nsw.gov.au/Temp/001_002_0G3G0TQO149F.PDF 
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